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SOUTH CAROLINA
Captive Insurance Association

September 30, 2015

The Honorable Nikki R. Haley
Office of the Governor

1205 Pendleton Street
Columbia, SC 29201

Dear Governor Haley,

Thank you very much for your video welcome at last week’s South Carolina Captive Insurance
Association (“SCCIA”) Annual Conference. Your continued and public support of the captive insurance
industry was very well received by the approximately 250attendees from throughout the United States.

Your willingness to support the captive insurance industry was appreciated by the many South Carolina
domiciled service providers who strive to keep the South Carolina captive insurance industry vibrant and
growing. The level of support for the industry coming from your office is unprecedented and very much
appreciated!

| look forward to working with you and your staff to help keep South Carolina a leading captive
insurance domicile.

Best Regagds,

\\
Mike Coulter

President,
on behalf of the SCCIA Board of Directors
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